From: I
Sent: Friday, June 27, 2025 9:22 PM

To: P&ZCommissioners <PZCommissioners@ci.boerne.tx.us>
Subject: Bucee's and Goodwill hearings on July 7th

Please - DO NOT MOVE FORWARD WITH APPROVING THESE TWO PROPOSED
BUSINESS REQUESTS!

1. An article appeared today on MySA.com with Chris Shadrock informing the public of
Bucee's request for development approval of just under 4 acres of land adjacent to their
existing development. Just because Bucee's hasn't anticipated the need for the almost 4
additional acres for an expanded parking area they now want approved, doesn't mean they
should be allowed to be approved! You can't convince me they have been sitting on their
land purchase for over 10 years with no idea they would have a shortage of parking for
customers???? Ridiculous! Why would this land pop up for use so suddenly, if there isn't
some "behind the scenes" monetary incentives causing this request to even come up for
consideration? It was purchased from TXDOT???

Bucee's needs to make the land use they presently have approval for work for them - NOT
WITH PURCHASING/UTILIZING ADDITIONAL LAND!! TAXPAYERS HAVE HAD

ENOUGH! Please do not approve this, we do not need any further concrete, asphalt and
contaminated runoff from this land, nor do we need any more traffic congestion and
thoroughfares there. Bucee's can live with their underestimated needs or just move on up
or down the road.

2. Goodwill - to open a Goodwill store in our town, no matter where it might be located, will
impact ALL of our existing Thrift Shops in Boerne. Boerne's thrift shops are VERY well
established and provide highly consistent, beneficial support and relief to many causes
and agencies in Boerne. (I donate to the local stores, not Goodwill, no matter

what!) Goodwill is looking out only for high salaries for their top management and
employees positions, and will not be involved with supporting our community or local thrift
stores. Also, even though people donate within their local community to Goodwill,
Goodwill sometimes transports donated items to other stores that are running low on



inventory. Kerrville has a store that Boerne residents can use. Furthermore, their pricing
tiers for

selling donated items is quite out of the norm for a "used" merchandise store. Used items
are priced fairly close to the retail price for items in a regular retail store.

Please deny their request.

Thank you,

Lu Rae M. Baggs



